ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting 
Monday, September 11th, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., GBB 225

Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m.  Chair Brown arrived late due to her class schedule. 

Members Present: E. Baucom, P. Baur, S. Brown, C. Matina,  A. Ratto-Parks, P. Stiehl
Ex-Officio Members Present: C. Atteberry, N. Lindsay, K. Webster
Members Absent/Excused: J. Dougherty, J. Pavilack, E. Wecker, S. Yoshimura

The minutes from 5/1/17 were approved. 
Communication 
· Members introduced themselves and new members were welcomed.  The committee is still short a member from Missoula College, Sciences and Social Sciences.  Several faculty were nominated for possible service.  Camie will contact them.
· Director Webster provided a brief overview of the Writing Center annual report.  She would like feedback from members.  A long time tutor, Tom Bateridge retired, so his picture is included in the report. The Writing Center’s goals are to influence students’ communication behavior, work quality, and faculty teaching.  The Writing Center works one on one with students.  There were 5251 tutoring sessions last academic year and there were 328 students unable to get appointments.  Graduate students are the largest user group.   The Sidecar Project is a course-embedded tutoring model that produces improves student writing practices, changes faculty teaching practices, and expands tutor knowledge.  The Writing Center offers an intensive four-day Jump Start Dissertation/Thesis Boot Camp and a Graduate Student Workshop Series in addition to one-on-one tutoring sessions for graduate students.  The Writing Center also works one-on-one with faculty and offers workshops for faculty.

Goals for this academic year include:
· Strategic Vision 1.1: Creating Change Together.     
· Develop strategies to facilitate transfer of effective communication practices across contexts and over time. 
· Educate tutors and faculty about the concept of transfer.     
· Collaborate with the Communication Studies Department to house and advertise the Public Speaking Center.           
· Collaborate with the Graduate School, GPSA, and ICN to expand graduate student support.     
· Integrate more purposefully into the First-year Seminar curriculum.     
· Develop low-cost, efficient methods to meet growing undergraduate student, graduate student, and faculty demand for Writing Center services.     
· Provide incentives for professional development and retention of effective tutors. 

Finding ways to keep up with demand without additional funding will be a challenge.  The addition of public speaking will require that tutors get training on presentation skills.   The Library’s One-button Studio is available to record students’ presentations.  The library will open a White Board Studio soon that can also be used to make videos of presentations. 

Business Items 
· Director Webster updated the committee on the plagiarism resource flow chart.  It is intended to be an educational tool for students, but can help faculty and staff as well. The Writing Center purchased the institutional license to use the graphic.  The tool will be provided to the Faculty Senate as information.  According to an email from Director Webster, with the license
we can: 

· Store the file on any UM server space where members of the institution can access it using a login/password (FTP site, intranet, or institutionally accessed sites like Moodle).

· Access the file as often and for as long as we have it in our possession.

· Display the image of the file in digital presentations such as a presentation slide.
· Print the digital file in mass quantities for UM use to be distributed and displayed to employees, students, classrooms, offices, centers, etc. WITHIN the institution.


       We cannot:   
 
· Redistribute the file outside of the UM.

· Sell the file or printed copies.

· Mail, digitally post, or share the file in any public or shared digital space such as social media, websites, online classrooms, or digital discussion boards UNLESS the digital space is accessible by login/password only to members of the institution. 

· Print copies for anyone outside of UM.
· Print in mass quantities to be shared with people or organizations outside of UM.

· Professor Ratto-Parks provided a brief background of the UPWA workshop for new members. Last spring there was second small group workshop.  Fourteen faculty took a more in depth look at inconsistencies in the way participants reviewed papers at the earlier workshop.   The feedback was positive.  The feedback from the workshops informs the topic for the fall symposium.  Professor Ratto-Parks would like to invite high school instructors of dual enrollment courses to the fall symposium.  Last year’s topic was organization and revision.  She plans to compose a message next week with proposed dates and topics. The rooms in the LA building worked well, so they will be reserved again. 

· Professor Ratto-Parks will send the final UPWA report including the analysis from the Spring Workshop.  She was notified on Friday that there was funding for UPWA this year.  
· Chair Brown will collaborate with Professor Ratto-Parks on a message to intermediate writing instructors reminding them of the requirements since the rolling review is in hold due to APASP. 
· Brian French, Executive Director of the Office for Student Success has received the performance data to determine the impacts of eliminating the 27 credit rule.  He will present the findings when the analysis is complete. 
· Associate Provost Lindsay and Professor Ratto-Parks met last spring to discuss  a pilot assessment project for advanced writing courses.  Several instructors were identified to participate.  The assessment should take place at the department level using a similar rubric to the intermediate courses. It is unclear whether assessment information should be included on the forms similar to the general education forms. 

· A co-requisite pilot project for WRIT 101 and Math is taking place this fall.  The co-req course is WRIT 101 plus, a two credit course.  The English Department has been collaborating with Boise State to create the pilot.   Enrollment is capped at 15 for the course and is scheduled like a lab. Students from any WRIT 101 section can be placed into the course based on their writing placement scores. .  The co-req sections are not taught by a TA.
· English developed an Intro Writing Course for International Students.  Dean Comer is supportive of a course to close the gap between ELI and WRIT, but there is currently no funding to teach the course.   

· Chair Brown provided background on the OCHE mandate that does not allow UM to require transfer students to take an additional intermediate writing course if they transferred with a CCN course that has an intermediate writing designation at UM.  Executive Director French inquired whether this would apply to non MUS transfers and weather it would only apply to students transferring this fall going forward. The Committee determined that it only applies to MUS students, but could cover previous years.  Chair Brown will attend the advising conversation this week to answer questions about this issue. 
· Professor Ratto-Parks requested feedback from the committee regarding the usefulness of the various UPWA data analysis. The charts from last year’s analysis were presented.  A potential flaw with the data could be how students in distributed writing courses are captured.  The analysis should include information that leads to questions that can inform the process, pedagogy, advising, or areas for professional development.  Linking the survey data to the performance data could provide useful information.   
Good and Welfare

· Associate Provost Lindsay thanked members for helping with the accreditation report and meeting with the reviewers.  They had positive comments about writing assessment. 
adjournment
